
 

 

May 2023 
 

            Calendar 
 
   LEAGUES 
 
Tuesdays, 7:00pm 
     

 
  Announcements 
     Indoor range will 
     be closed May 22nd 
     through June 1st 
     for floor replacement 
 
    UPCOMING 
       EVENTS 
 
RRTP Veteran Program –  
May 16th @ 3pm.  Volunteers 
are welcomed 
 
RMAA Shoot – June 11th 
 
Outdoor Adventure Program 
July 6th and 7th from 8 to noon.   
Volunteers are welcomed 
 
 
 
  Next Board 
  Meeting 
 
June 12th, 7:00pm 
 
        
 

      Cheyenne Field Archers 
Newsletter 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Minutes of the May Monthly meeting for 2023 

May 8, 2023 

Attendees: All Board Officers, Board Members – Matt Rusk, Thomas Tjepkes, 
Kent Ketterling, and various club members. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:01 by Board President, Dan Conrad. 

Treasures report was presented by Board Treasurer, Sierra Oman.  Report was 
reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve- Mat Rusk, second- Thomas Tjepke 

Meeting Minutes was presented by Board President, Dan Conrad.  Minutes were 
reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve – Matt Rusk, second – Thomas 
Tjepke. 

OLD BUSINESS:  

Access Yes was held April 11th and 13th at 7pm.  The club raised $1000 and will 
be donated to Game & Fish.  Thank you to all that came out.  A huge THANK YOU 
to the following donors, Misty Woods at Number 1 Property, Dave Coleman at 
Number 1 Property, Doug and Susie from The Office Bar and Grill and Matt 
Brunswick from City National Pawn. 

Custom Home Painters and Concrete Coatings have scheduled to begin the 
club’s floor replacement starting May 22nd.  The indoor range will be closed 
starting at 7am on May 22nd and will remain closed until June 1st.  The outdoor 
range will be open during that time.   

 The 3D target inventory took place, and the club is in the process of ordering 
new targets and cores. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

There are approximately 8 targets at the Curt Gowdy State Park archery range that needs to be 
replaced and or repaired.  The club is seeking volunteers to help repair these targets beginning May 
22nd at 5pm at Curt Gowdy.  Depending on how many volunteers come out to help and how long it 
takes to repair each one, additional days may be warranted.  Please email cfasecretary@hotmail.com 
if you are interested in volunteering. 

The Cheyenne Field Archers Scholarship Foundation has awarded six scholarships for the 2023-2024 
school year, totaling $5,250.00.  Awards will be issued to Devon Louderback, John Deti, Logan 
Stockton, Madalyn Huffman, Madelyne Crouch, and Kayla Ketterling.  CFASF is excited to support 
these young adults in their educational endeavors and encourage them to stay active in the sport of 
archery!  The Scholarship Foundation in 2016 and has awarded 40 scholarships totaling up to over 
$35,000.00 in just 9 years.  All funds have been raised through fundraisers and donations from local 
businesses and individuals.  CFASF is relying on you to help keep this going.  CFASF is currently seeking 
individuals to join the committee and are accepting cash donations.  If you are interested in making a 
donation, please contact them. CFASF is a non-profit organization and your contributions are tax 
deductible. Donations may be mailed to: CFA Scholarship Foundation, PO Box 21713, Cheyenne, WY  
82003.  Feel free to reach out to cfascholarshipfoundation@gmail.com if you have any questions or 
ideas to share with the CFA Scholarship Foundation.   

A meeting to discuss tournament rules, pay-out, classes, and awards was held April 25th.  In the course 
of the meeting, a request for consideration for a new age class was presented.  The request is to add a 
60+ senior age division.  After discussion at the monthly meeting, it was determined to put this to a 
member vote at the Club’s Annual meeting.  If you have any further thoughts regarding this topic, 
please contact President, Dan Conrad or any Board Member to let them know.  You may also email the 
CFA Secretary.  

RMAA set-up to take place on June 10th in the afternoon.  The Club will need volunteers to assist.  
Exact time will be determined and will be announced. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 8pm, Mat Rusk, second-Thomas Tjepke 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer Ocheskey – 2023 CFA Board Secretary 
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President 

Dan Conrad 

 

Vice President 

Kelly Thornbury 

 
Secretary 

Jennifer Ocheskey 

 

Treasurer  

Sierra Oman 
 

Next Board Meeting  

June 12th, 2023 

7:00pm 
 

Board Members   

Jonah Oman 

Mason Munford 

Thomas Tjepkes 

Michael Hoover 

Mat Rusk 

 

 

 Alternates   

Kent Ketterling 

Myron Reed 
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